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Timeline
The October 1, 2007 target envisioned by the LTSTF is unrealistic and unwise. The existing EILS program should be given time, attention and energy to work. In particular, the efforts of ERCOT staff should be directed to making the current program work, rather than repeating the process that failed to yield a suitable program during the course of last fall and winter. 

Extending the timeline is particularly important due to the current requirement that ERCOT staff affirm the effectiveness of any proposed alternative. Staff spent a great deal of time and effort crafting the current program, after the market was unable to create a workable alternative. ERCOT staff should be given ample time to focus on making the current EILS program work smoothly.

In addition, the ERCOT market participant process is ill-served by rushing an alternative to the PUCT that would fail—for the second time—to adequately meet stated reliability objectives. Moreover, the ERCOT market participant process is effectively short-circuiting its own procedures, failing even to provide a chance for review by the Demand Side Working Group (clearly the most relevant group to the process) and hurrying through the rest of the market participant process at highest possible speed.
Improvements
Instead, the LTSTF should focus on the refinements to the current EILS program that will improve it. In particular, it should address the adequacy of the cap, the reasons for which resources may not be entering the program, ways to make the program a more effective and useful tool to ERCOT system operators, and the like. 

